Office of Chief of Police



Chief of Police Arthel L. Howell

April 8, 2015

Mayor John Dickert and Common Council Racine, WI

RE:

Committee Appearance Request to Apply for and Accept the 2015 Bulletproof Vest

Partnership (BVP) Grant (Grant Control #00029)

Dear Mayor and Common Council Members:

Vmil

I respectfully request to appear before the Finance and Personnel Committee to discuss our request to apply for and accept the 2015 Bulletproof Vest Partnership (BVP) Grant (Grant Control #00029). The grant is in the amount of \$18,910 which is a 50% reimbursement for the cost of 61 vests. The funds will be used to replace expired bulletproof vests.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Arthel L. Howell Chief of Police

ALH/Inj

CC:

Deputy Chief M. Schulz Lieutenant K. Maurer Lieutenant M. Pavilonis Jon Dragotta, City Finance Kathleen Fischer, City Finance



Grant Control Number Request

Today's Date: April 8th, 2015

Requestor: Chief Art Howell (via) Julia Jones

Type of Request: Apply for the 2015 Bureau of Justice Bullet Proof

Vest Program

Requesting Dept: Police Department

Funding Agency: Bureau of Justice Assistance

Type of Agency: State

Grant Duration: Two years

Amount: \$18,910.00

Required City Match: \$18,910.00

How Will Match be Funded: Racine Police Department General Fund

Grant Title: 2015 Bulletproof Vest Partnership Grant

Grant Funds Will Be Used For: Replacing expired bulletproof vest for

Racine Police Department.

<u>Grant Control Number Assigned:</u> 00029. Please send all final paperwork and associated budget to Jon Dragotta in the finance department when ready.